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   Please email schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk if you require support in accessing this newsletter in an alternative 

format. 

Dear Families and Friends, 

Thank you for all your help this week. The difficult announcement to send home year one and selected children was impactful in 

school and undoubtedly in your homes. Without a doubt, the need to follow our one way system, especially with the highly 

spreadable variant, and the need to wear masks is something we are continuing to request.  You will see us adhering to this when 

we do the walking bus too.    

I understand that there has been help offered between friends and neighbours to bring in siblings, so that the DfE requirement of 

parents to bring children in, is met. This is what I love most about the community of this school. The eagerness to help, support 

and offer kind words and deeds. We have worked to bring in immediate planning and start up live learning. Packs for learners are 

going home and free school meals are organised. I thank our staff too, including those new to TEAMS today, and those helping 

with the new walking bus.   Your kind messages to our staff members and those you have passed on to our poorly staff member 

are very welcomed.  

With ‘Shuffle Up’ day on Friday, we are all keen to have our children back, and to ensure they get to visit their new classes. Please 

note the pause to swimming on that day. We will be informing each class of their follow on class on Thursday 1st July. You will 

receive a parentmail also.  Children will move up in their classes, and not mix.  Adults will distance from each other.   

Year 4 will not be able to shuffle up to Robert Bloomfield. We are therefore planning to use our Rowan area, hall and canopy areas 

to provide a carousel of activities. Fortunately, staff from Robert Bloomfield will be permitted to visit us, and this is very much 

welcomed.  

Leavers events provide children with the moving on closure that helps them to settle into the next faze of their learning journey. 

We are delighted that year 4 are working on their production, which they will be sharing via TEAMs. This is a day time event 

usually, but this year, there will be a further evening showing, which is one of the advantages of TEAMS. Year 4 are organising their 

disco event, and have picnics and  fun planned for the final days. 

Sports days were incredible this year, and children gave superb efforts. Lots of house points were awarded and Miss Leary 

announced in todays Sports Assembly that Fire House were the overall winners.   It’s a well done to them, and a well done to all 

who took part and encouraged others to try their best. We will be organising a further sporting tournament for y2 before the year 

is ended. This is due to there being disruption yesterday and some children missing out when we confirmed the case of Covid.  

As we come to the end of a challenging school year, we look to the results of the year we have had and there has been so much 

that has made us proud. Children, families and staff have shown such resilience and dedication to the children. This is coming 

through in the results we are seeing and the ability of the children to respond to longer focus in the classroom, compared with 

returning from lockdown in March. The programme of support we have put in place and the strong recovery for supporting 

learning stamina and mental health in school will continue into September. We are in the process of devising our priority planning 

for 2021—2022. Alongside this, we will road map priorities for our move to Primary. The work of the parent forum is crucial to this, 

and if you are interested in representing your child’s class ahead of September, please get in touch. We wish to have a broad 

overview of parent need and views, as well as to communicate as much as we can as well as we can. Thank you to our group so far 

who have helped reassure me of the priorities we have ring-fenced ahead of the Summer. 

Wishing everyone a safe and happy weekend.  

From Mrs Finch 
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Going primary 
FAQ—How will the change happen? 

We will move from a three form entry school into a two form entry 

school. For a while we have more classes, and so there will be           

temporary space provided by Central Bedfordshire Council. 

Year  Number of classes in each school year group 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year  3 Year 4  Year 5 Year 6 

Total  

Classes 

Cherry  

Nursery 

Sept    2022 
3 3 3 3 3   15 unchanged 

2023 2 3 3 3 3 3  17 unchanged 

2024 2 2 3 3 3 3 3 19 unchanged 

2025 2 2 2 3 3 3 3 18 unchanged 

2026 
2 2 2 2 3 3 3 17 unchanged 

2027 2 2 2 2 2 3 3 16 unchanged 

2028 
2 2 2 2 2 2 3 15 unchanged 

2029 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 14 unchanged 

Children will stay with us once they join us, and the change to a 

two form entry will be gradual. For a while we will have extra  

classes, which the council describe as ‘bulge years’. Funding is 

provided to buy resources and furniture. 



Values  

The values from 7th of June are Simplicity & Freedom  

“It’s the simple things in life which are the most extraordinary” Paulo Coelho 

Enjoying the simple things… around this time of year the flowers and trees are blossoming and we are outside 

more.  Exploring the idea of mindfulness and taking time to relax and appreciate life 

Amazon Wish List  

Just a reminder about our Wish List on Amazon! It contains carefully selected books and resources which 

we know will greatly benefit your children with their learning this year. If you wish to purchase a book for 

our school, please use the link below to find the full list: 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2ZZUJD59NIDQ7/ref=nav_wishlist_lists_1?

_encoding=UTF8&type=wishlist# 

This list is updated by staff throughout the year and can be accessed by anyone. 

We’ve made it really easy to donate a book to the school: 

You can choose to get the books delivered directly to the school office or if you 

wish you can add it to your personal shopping and simply bring it in.  

Thank you so much for your help with this matter. Your donations will be grate

           fully received and the children will benefit massively.  

 

House Points and Attendance W/E 18.06.21 

Well done to last week’s house winners.  

House  

Attendance 

& Punctuality 

Fire 98.41 

Water—97.22 

Earth—97.21 

Air—96.72 

House  

Points 

Fire—1270 

Air—1200 

Water—1075 

Earth—869 

 

 

 

Sock Donation Request 
We have run out of spare socks to use in Early Years. If you have any spare we would very 
much appreciate a donation.  Please hand into your class teacher or into the school office. 

Thank you for your help. 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2ZZUJD59NIDQ7/ref=nav_wishlist_lists_1?_encoding=UTF8&type=wishlist#C:/Users/dkeech/Documents/brightsign-dumps
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2ZZUJD59NIDQ7/ref=nav_wishlist_lists_1?_encoding=UTF8&type=wishlist#C:/Users/dkeech/Documents/brightsign-dumps


Maple—Dougie & Eloise and Oak—Tommy & Rosie 

Cedar—Deniz & Kiera, Elm—Hannah & Harrison and Hawthorn—Ashley & Ella 

Ash—Evelyn & Noah, Beech—Alfie & Lacey and  Hazel—Reuben & Grace 

This week the children have been having a go at a  figure of 8 challenge.  These are the children who made the most im-

provement over the week  

Overall House Points 

1st Fire—2242 

2nd Air—2161 

3rd Water—2013 

4th Earth—1971 

Sports Day Running Races Results 

Year 1 Boys   Year 1 Girls   Year 2 Boys   Year 2 Girls 

Kiarno  1st  Zoe    Archie  1st  Poppy 

Aaron  2nd  Eva    Giovanni 2nd  Bethan 

Seb  3rd  Sophie    Noah  3rd  Lola 

 

 

Year 3 Boys   Year 3 Girls   Year 4 Boys   Year 4 Girls 

Deniz  1st  Kiera    Ryan  1st  Renae 

Freddie  2nd  Rose    Charlie  2nd  Paige 

Frankie  3rd  Charlotte   Noah  3rd  Sophie 

A BIG thank you to the Year 4’s who helped to run some events 

and keep track of the scores! 



Phone Calls Home 

Teachers will be making phone calls home every week to let parents and carers know how well 

their child has been working and for showing school values! Keep up the good work Shefford 

Lower!  

W/C 14/06/21 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                           

 

 

Reception 

Peach — Layla A 

Pear— Sam N 

Plum— Abigail B 

Year 1  

Chestnut— Esmee 

Holly— Olivia R 

Sycamore— Lacey-Mae & 

Michelle 

Year 2  

Maple— Giovanni A 

Oak— Oscar D 

Willow— Mylah M 

Year 3  

Cedar— Maisy R 

Elm— Lexi 

Hawthorn— Grace 

Year 4 

Ash— Henry T 

Beech— Lacey D 

Hazel— James G 



Finer Diners 

Congratulations to the children below who have been recognised as a Finer Diner this week for displaying 

good manners and values at lunchtime: 

Year 2 

Layla, Amber, Crystal, Isabelle,    

Myla, Cassian, Sen, Shiron 



Shefford Lower School 

Summer Holiday Club 
For children who attend Shefford Lower in Years 1- 4  

     BOOK NOW ! 

 

Monday 26th to Friday 30th   

9.00am—3.30pm 

  
£18.00 per day 

£12.00 per sibling 

Booking forms are available on ParentMail. Please 

contact the schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk if  

you require a paper copy. 





Community News 

Please note, the following events/activities are run independently of 

Shefford Lower. 





Children’s Centre News 

Please find information and an up to 

date timetable for drop in sessions for     

families with children aged 0—12 years 



Shefford Lower School 
Diary Dates  

(further dates will be added and these will be in bold italics) 

Summer Term 2021 

9th June—14 July (Wednesdays) Year 3 Swimming—Elm and Cedar 

11th June—16th July (Fridays) Year 3 Swimming—Hawthorn 

28th June Reception Classes Open Evening 

2nd July Transition (Move Up) Day 

6th July PSA—Sponsored Bounce 

7th July World Countries Day 

22nd July Last day of Term 

26th—30th July Summer Holiday Club (booking forms via Parentmail) 

6th September Children return to school 

  

  

  

  

Governor’s News 

As we move into the final phases of this academic year the Governing Boards focus has been to support the 
school through these unprecedented times. This has been a big focus for us as governors, particularly on the 
recovery of the students learning journey. Shefford Lower School strives for excellence and are committed to 
a policy of inclusion, well-being, and education of all pupils. We believe in the potential of all children and 
take seriously our responsibility to enable them to achieve their very best. We will 
endeavour to make sure the school focus is on progress and recovery as we move 
into the next academic year. 

We are working closely with the Local Authority and School to ensure that the two-
tier transition is at the forefront of plans and ensure that this happens smoothly for 
every child. We will keep you updated on any further developments. 

If you are interested in a position within our Governing Board, please email the 

school office. Further information regarding positions will communicated within the 

Shefford community this term. 


